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Dear Earlsmead Community, 

Thank you all so much for the warm welcome you have given me as your new Headteacher.  It can be 
very intimidating starting in a new school (for children and adults) but your friendliness has made the 
transition much easier.   

I have met many of the staff during 1:1 meetings over the start of this half term and we have firm plans 
in place to continue to develop this wonderful school.  Many thanks also to the parents who have taken 
the time to tell me about the school and their children.  This has been very helpful. 

During May, our two Year 6 classes took the SATs tests.  While we all like to do our best during assess-
ments, a test can not measure a whole person.  I found this poem which I dedicate to our Year 6 classes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had a busy half-term as you will see from this newsletter, including our upcoming Jubilee Picnic 
on Friday afternoon.  I hope you enjoy reading all about our learning over the recent weeks.  Please 
note the dates for events coming up in Summer Term 2. 

With warmest wishes, 

 

Ms Graham     

Headteacher 



Attendance 

Our attendance target is  96% . We must make every effort to ensure 

that all children are in school everyday unless they are ill.  

Class 
Attendance 

%  
Class 

Attendance 

%  

Nursery  99.8  

Oaks 91.1 Chestnuts 92.4 

Redwood 91.6 Maple 94.3 

Ash 94 Willow 92.2 

Meranti 95 Eucalyptus 95.4 

Pine 96.1 Sycamore 93.9 

Elm 96.3 Greenheart 94.8 

Reminder:  Please ensure that the correct  
uniform is worn each day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Nursery Reception to year 6 

Royal blue tracksuit bottoms. 

Gold polo shirts. 

Royal blue shorts in the summer. 

Blue, gold, white or grey head scarves. 

Comfortable flat shoes or trainers. 

Black trousers, tartan skirts. 

White cotton shirts. 

Royal blue jumpers or cardigans. 

Gold and white summer dresses. 

Blue, gold, white or grey head scarves. 

Black flat shoes. 

Grey or black socks or tights. 

 

The table above  shows class attendance percent-

ages between 20.04.22—20.05.2022. 



Welcome to our New Art Psychotherapist! 
 
Noemie Redon is a qualified Art Psychotherapist     (MA), 
with a background in Fine Arts, registered with the 
Health and Care Professions Council (HCPC) and with 
the British Association of Art Therapists (BAAT). 
 
Individual or group-based art therapy sessions will take 
place once a  week on Wednesdays in the school and 
last for approximately 50 minutes.  Children can  
only attend if parental permission has been provided. 
 
The sessions are confidential unless there are any safe-
guarding concerns. 
 

What is Art Psychotherapy? 
Art Psychotherapy is a form of psychotherapy that involves the use of various art 
media as a creative way of expression. It helps healing and mental well-being. 

There is no need to be skilled at art to do art therapy.  

A Safe Space: 

Art Psychotherapy gives a safe space for children or adults to explore and to work 
through their difficulties.   It develops self-awareness, helps coping   with stress, 
boosts self-esteem and fosters social interactions. 

 

Art Psychotherapy may benefit (not limited to): 

 Children suffering from behavioural or social  problems at school or at home. 

 Children with learning difficulties. 

 Children or adults experiencing severe stress depression, anxiety, or other 
mental health problems. 

 Individuals suffering from abuse, trauma or neglect. 

 Loss or bereavement. 

 

The artwork made during the sessions is confidential 
and will be stored in a safe place within the school. 
Children may take their artwork home if they choose to 
at the end of therapy. 
 
Please speak to Mrs Stangroom if you have any further 
questions. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday 19th May 2022 the children participated in activities to raise 
awareness on the impact of loneliness on their mental health wellbeing. The 
children explored this theme by thinking about their friendships, support 

systems, how best to support others and self care strategies to use if they 
ever feel lonely.  

The children participated in various activi-
ties including: 

Cosmic Yoga, Nature Walks, Creating 
Posters, Mindfulness Colouring and  

playing cooperative games. 



 





Everyone Active now has a multitude of CYP       

programmes available at its centres across Harrow with more in the pipeline.  

 Football @ Bannisters – Weekly football camp that runs 3 days a week has now 

been extended and caters for children 2 – 12 years old. Runs 50 weeks of the year. 

4pm – 6pm. 

 Holiday Camp (May Half Term) – Running during May Half term, activities through-

out the week including swimming at Hatch End. 9am– 4pm. 

 TT Kidz – Weekly Table Tennis Sessions at Bannisters Sports Centre including games 

& activities to help children develop their TT ability. Thursdays 4 – 6pm. 

 Girls Cricket – In Partnership with ECB were running an All Stars & Dynamos cricket 

programme at Harrow Leisure centre twice a week. Mondays & Tuesdays 5 – 6pm. 

 Basketball – Harrow Blackhawks have programmes running Monday & Wednesday 

at Harrow Leisure Centre 5 – 7pm. 

 Dodgeball Club – A weekly dodgeball session for young people at Harrow Leisure 

centre delivered by a Dodgeball England qualified coach. Wednesdays 5pm on-

wards.  

Harrow Leisure Centre 

Ph: 02089015980 

Bannisters Outdoors Sports 

Centre 

Ph: 02084287931 


